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Dear Pastor & Friends:                                              August, 2024                                                                                                                                                                
As always, our prayer 
letters in the months of  
summer talk about the 
camp ministry. We are 
happy to report that so 
far 289 campers have 
attended and still two 
weeks to go. There have 
been a total of  26 who 
publicly accepted the 
Lord as Saviour.

A lot has been going on since our letter the first of  July. I, (Carolyn) had been having 
some really weak spells and thought maybe it was just the heat. However after a visit 
to the doctor, discovered that my heartbeats had dropped to only 40. After a total 
checkup, it was determined that I needed a pacemaker. It really took us by surprise 
and two days later the surgery was done. Quite fast for Spanish healthcare! A week 
later had a small problem with the pacemaker that was solved in a couple of  days 
and so far so good. We are so thankful for the doctors that God put in our way. At 
the present, I am undergoing tests to see if  I have the H.Pylori bacteria. Because 
of  my kidney transplant. I don’t have a lot of  resistance to all kinds of  germs. 

We are now in our fourth heat wave of  the summer - 100-104 degrees here where 
we live. Most of  the homes here don’t have air-conditioning but we finally decided to 
go ahead and buy a portable air conditioner at least for the living room. It blew a 
hole in our budget, but we know the Lord will provide however He sees fit. For the 
past 4 weeks we have had to train two new men who help me with Lavon. Not an 
easy job but the Lord has helped and provided just who we needed. Also we received 
news this week of  the death of  Bro. Gary Shadle, the father of  our grandkids Eric 
and Amanda who are missionaries in Ethiopia. God worked it all out as He always 
does and they had just arrived in USA to leave their son in college when it happened. 
It is amazing how He knows how to move us and lead us always at the right time and 
in the right way. Also please remember to pray for our daughter Joy who had to have 
some micro surgery on her knee that is still not totally healed. GOD IS GOOD!
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